ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School



Parent's Notice 22092 'Combined Notices' (eNotice)

24/2/2023

ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School

Dear Parents.

1 School's Latest Arrangement on Government's Cancellation of Issuing Isolation Orders

According to the latest arrangements of the government, all teachers and school staff will no longer be required to complete a daily RAT on school days starting from 30th January 2023. Nonetheless, for teachers and school staff having positive results from self-tests, they should inform the school immediately such that the school can follow up accordingly. For teachers and school staff tested positive with symptoms (e.g. fever, cough, shortness of breath, vomiting and diarrhea), they should seek medical attention as soon as possible to obtain timely treatment and should not go to school. As the Government will no longer issue isolation orders, teachers and school staff should seek medical attention from a registered medical practitioner in order to obtain a valid sick leave certificate to apply for sick leave with the school.

- 1.1 For asymptomatic teachers and school staff with positive test results, they can return to work, but they should take proper personal hygiene measures including wearing well-fitting surgical masks, KF94, KN95 masks, or respirators (such as N95 masks) at all times. They should undergo rapid antigen tests every day until their results turn negative before returning to school.
- 1.2 They should avoid having contact with high-risk individuals or having meals with other people at the same table. Their lunch duty will be taken up by the teachers responsible for the same class until their test results turn negative.
- 1.3 In addition, they should not go to crowded places and attend mass gatherings (e.g. morning assemblies and weekly assemblies) in order to lower the risk of infection. They should notify teachers in-charge as soon as possible.

Should you have any enquiries, please contact the Vice Principal, Mr. Ng, at 2780 2291.

2 Latest Arrangements for Rapid Antigen Tests (RAT)

The Education Bureau (EDB) has been closely monitoring the latest development of the COVID-19 epidemic situation in Hong Kong, listening to the advice of health experts, and maintaining close communication with schools to review the related anti-epidemic measures. According to the EDB's announcement on 21st February 2023, the requirement for students of secondary schools to undergo daily Rapid Antigen Tests (RAT) before going to school will be cancelled with effect from 1st March 2023. Should you have any enquiries, please contact Mr. Ng, the Vice Principal.

3 The Construction of the Lift

In order to improve the school's facilities and aid students of special needs, the construction of the lift will begin on 1st March for a period of 2 years. A section of Playground A will be closed for construction. The school has communicated with the representatives from Education Bureau and the project contractor about the construction works. Relevant works are mainly carried out during school holidays which are not public holidays, but part of the works may be carried out during school hours, which may have a slight impact on lessons. The school has reminded students about the safety rules during the construction period and has arranged special personnel to monitor the construction.

Should you have any enquiries, please contact Mr. Yau Chun Shing, the Head of the General Affairs Committee.

Please ask your child to submit the reply slip to the class teacher by 27th Feb (Mon).

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Liang Kwun Fan Principal

ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School (Reply Slip) Parent's Notice 22092'Combined Notices' [Submit the reply slip to class teacher by 27/2]

Dear Principal,

I understand the information detailed in this notice.

Student Name:		Parent's Signature:	
Class:	()	Parent's Name:	